Mr. K. G. Lind, The Edward Wren Store, Springfield, Ohio.

Dear Friend Lind:

It was good to hear from you as of January 31, enclosing a tear sheet from the Chicago Sun.

I have had a lot of fun with these big-wigs in the N.C.A.A. They have done a lot of talking and little acting, and they are now doing a lot of political shadow boxing.

I note your change of address and know that you must feel unhappy to be disarticulated from old Wittenberg. I certainly would liked to have had you with me here, but changes have taken place that I imagine will never work out the way that I wanted them to for you.

May this darn war be over soon and may everybody be back on a more even keel. It was good to hear from you. My kindest regards to you and yours.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.